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Principal’s Message 
 
“It takes a village to raise a child” African Proverb 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to all our wonderful families. I hope everyone had a relaxing break and 

took some time to recharge and re-energise ready for the term ahead. As a staff we are 

thrilled to welcome our students back on site for face-to-face learning.  

Students will return to face-to-face learning with NSW Health-approved COVID-safe 

settings on school sites in the following order: 

• from 18 October – Kindergarten and Year 1 

• from 25 October - All years – Yrs. 2,3,4,5 and 6 
 

We know that while there will be excitement, there will also be some uncertainty and 

nerves about the transition back. The school has been working tirelessly on plans for the 

smooth transition of students back to face-to-face teaching at school. Our focus will be 

on the students’ wellbeing, ensuring that they feel safe, comfortable, and happy at 

school. 

Our COVID-Safe return to school plan is NSW Health approved and includes numerous 

effective practices to support the health and wellbeing of our students and staff. These 

practices include vaccinations, mask wearing, reduced mingling of student groups and 

staff, ventilation in classrooms and continued good hygiene and cleaning.   

Attached to the newsletter, I have outlined the many adjustments we have made    

contextually at Copacabana Public School to support the smooth transition of our    

students back to school. Please take the time to review this information in its entirety 

as it includes important information about school operations. Additionally, the          

Department’s Level 3+ Advice for Families – link continues to be regularly updated and 

provides information for your immediate reference regarding the return to school. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families  

Once again, I would like to thank and congratulate all parents and carers for the amazing 

work you that have been doing at home during this remote learning phase and to all our 

wonderful teachers and students for their tremendous effort.  Thank you again for your 

unwavering, continued support. The partnership with our families has never been more 

important to ensuring the wellbeing and education of our children at Copacabana Public 

School.  

Yours in education, 

Mary Hunt 

Principal 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families
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How will we know where your child is at with their learning progression when they return?  

Please be reassured that when the children return to school from 18 and 25 October teachers will be able to pinpoint 

where students are in their learning progression and what they need to achieve their end goal. The teachers will use a 

variety of methods e.g: (assessments, teacher observations, student work samples) to inform daily teaching and       

learning.  

Semester 2 Reporting  

The Department has released guidelines for modified reporting for Semester 2. You will receive your child’s Semester 2 

report by the end of the year. This will be a simplified version of the report you normally receive. 

Opportunity Class Placement Test Delayed  

As a result of recent advice from NSW Health regarding the duration of Covid-19 restrictions and the return to school 
plan, the Opportunity Class Placement test has been rescheduled to Wednesday 17 November 2021. Parents of our Year 
4 applicants will be advised of new testing arrangements as soon as they are announced and should continue to check 
the NSW Department of Education website for up-to-date advice. 

 
Contact Details  
 
Please telephone the office to update and changes to contact details, mobile phone numbers, emergency contacts and 
email addresses.  
 

2022 Reminder 
 
Should you be leaving our area in 2022, please contact the office to advise as a matter of urgency. We are currently      
updating our projected student enrolment numbers for 2022 and the accuracy of this information will allow us to plan for 
the required number of teaching spaces at Copacabana Public School from the start of the 2022 learning year. Likewise, if 
you are enrolling in Kinder or moving into our area, please also touch base with the school’s office. We appreciate your 
cooperation in advising us of this as soon as possible.  
 

Wellbeing for students and families 

Please take some time to review the NSW Department of Education’s wellbeing resources for students and families. This 

website has many resources available for all ages. Our school has also been compiling social stories for children in       

support of their return to school, please discuss this with your child’s teacher if you feel it would be of benefit. 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

We’re excited about our return to face-to-face learning and welcoming students and staff back onsite where we know 

the best learning happens. This is a short summary of what our parents and students can expect.  

 

While we know there is excitement about the return to school it’s important that we stick to the staged return to give us 

time to be ready to welcome back students onsite. Students will return to face-to-face learning in the following order :  

• from 18 October – Kindergarten and Year 1  

• from 25 October – Years 2,3,4,5 and 6. 

 

 

Our COVID-safe return to school plan is NSW Health approved and includes numerous effective practices to support the 

health and wellbeing of our students and staff. These practices include vaccinations, mask wearing, reduced mingling of 

student groups and staff, ventilation in classrooms and continued good hygiene and cleaning. 

 

As we return to school students will be kept in their cohorts to minimise opportunities for transmission of COVID-19 and 

to enable effective contact tracing and containment. This means minimising interaction between students on school 

grounds and keeping cohorts together where possible.   

Students will be in their designated cohort groups (K-2 and Yrs. 3-6) for playground areas in the morning, lunch and     
recess breaks and departures in the afternoon.   

 
 

Drop Offs and Pick-ups:  
 

Arrivals at school in the morning:  
   
• K-2 students. Upon arrival at school K-2 students will put their bags outside their classroom and then go to 

their designated playground area under the COLA.   

• Years 3- 6 students – Upon arrival at school 3-6 students will put their bags outside their classroom and then go to 

their designated playground area which is the ball court.  

 

*** Please note, at this stage the back gate will be closed in the mornings. Staff will greet children at the front 
gates each morning. ***  
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Departures in the afternoon:   
 
• K-2 Students: At the end of the school day, K-2 students will assemble at the basketball court ready for pick-ups at 

the end of the school day promptly at 2:45pm. Dismissal of students will be the same procedures as at the start of 

the year, leaving through the front gate (Pueblo St entrance). Please let your child’s teacher know if you plan to 

pick up your child/ren at the back gate, (Del Mar St).   

• Years 3-6 students: At the end of the school day, 3-6 students will assemble under the COLA to be dismissed by 

their teacher at 2:45pm. Students can exit the school via front gate, back gate or via the oval. A staff member will 

be present at the back gate (Del Mar St) to ensure the safety of all students. 

• Students attending After School Care will wait in the normal location for collection by After School Care educators. 

• Students who access the school bus service will do so in a Covid safe manner underneath the COLA. 

• Siblings: Siblings will leave school together. Any 3-6 siblings will be directed from the COLA to the ballcourt to 

younger sibling before exiting the school via front gate, back gate or field. 

 

At the end of the day, K-2 and 3-6 students will assemble in their designated areas. Kindergarten students will leave first, 

followed by the other year groups in a sequential order.  Primary students can go to the ball court to collect their sibling 

before exiting the school. A staff member will walk K-2 students across the field and another staff member will walk 3-6 

students across the field.  
 

 

Physical Distancing  
 

All adults must keep 1.5 metres distance from each other, including teachers and support staff, and parents and     
carers waiting to collect children. 

 

Playground 

Playground spaces will be allocated to specific cohort bubbles – K-2 and 3-6. Please ensure your children come to school 

each day with their hat and a refillable drink bottle.   

.   

 

 

Masks are required to be worn on school site by staff indoors and outdoors and strongly recommended for primary   

students indoors and outdoors unless exercising or eating. Masks are available at the school for all children and adults. 

 

 

All staff required on site supporting the return to school will need to be fully vaccinated from 18 October. Then from 8 

November all staff, contractors, volunteers and students on student placement on a school site will need to be fully    

vaccinated, including Outside of School Hours Care staff.   

Pueblo Street, Copacabana NSW 2251          Ph (02) 43821766      copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au          https://copacabana-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 
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Having open or well-ventilated spaces reduces the risk of transmission of COVID-19 because infectious particles are more 

quickly diffused in the open air. The department will continue to work with NSW Health to provide us with advice and 

guidance on maintaining good ventilation in our school and we will make use of our outdoor spaces wherever practical.  

All schools in NSW have recently undertaken an audit of windows and fans to ensure that they are operational. Our   

classrooms have been inspected and have good cross ventilation and ceiling fans. Additionally, all classroom wet areas 

have access to running water, soap dispensers, paper towel and hand sanitiser to maintain high levels of personal        

hygiene. All toilet blocks have access to soap dispensers.   

 

During Term 4 many school-based activities will remain on hold until NSW Health advise otherwise. This includes large 

celebrations like assemblies, presentation days and graduations, arts and sports events.  Please be assured the school 

will communicate to parents and carers any operational changes to school-based activities as per COVID safe practices 

for schools. For further information please refer to  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families  

Attendance  

All students should be at school on the date indicated for their year group, unless:   

• they have a medical certificate which says they can’t return to school due to a condition or illness   

• they are currently unwell   

• they have been asked by NSW Health to self-isolate  

Learning from home materials will no longer be provided when returning to face-to-face unless your child has a medical 

exemption. If you have medical reasons for not returning to face-to-face on the allocated dates, please contact the 

school and provide your child’s medical certificate.  

 

 

 

Parents and students will be notified if a decision is made to close the school due to a confirmed case of COVID-19.      

During this time we will continue to provide learning from home activities and we will let you know when we can return 

to face-to-face learning.  

Information about the operational status of the school will be distributed through the school’s website, the Copacabana 

Public School Facebook page and emails to families Please ensure that your contact details (email, postal address, and 

mobile phone number/s) are current. Please contact the school immediately to update your detail as this is vital infor-

mation, we need to have to assist us when communicating important messages. 
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   Sickness  

If students are presenting cold, flu or COVID like symptoms a test will need to be carried out and returned and the       

student will be unable to attend school until results come through as per NSW Health and DoE Guidelines. 

 

Canteen  

Our canteen can operate with Covid safe conditions and will reopen from 27 October. Please see the P&C report 

in this week’s newsletter (Term 4, Week 2) for further information.     

 

 

Out of school hours care, vacation care settings and preschools operating on school sites will follow the same COVID-safe 

guidelines as public schools including the requirement to be fully vaccinated from 8 November.  

 

 

 

Onsite orientations and transition programs are not currently allowed in person on school sites until we are advised 

differently by NSW Health. We have flexible arrangements so that students and parents and carers can still get help with 

orientation and transition to school in a COVID-safe way. Kindergarten and Year 7 transition and orientation programs 

will be virtual for our school, during a staged return at Level 3+.  We are currently operating at Level 3+.  

On the Copacabana Public School website, we will have Kindergarten HeadStart information for parents to assist with 

Kindergarten Orientation – HeadStart.  If we move to Level 3, transition and orientation programs will be possible,     

however only children will be allowed on school grounds. Parents will be notified of proposed dates for HeadStart soon 

with further information.  

Our local high school – Kincumber HS will advise us on their proposed Yr. 6-7 transition plan.  

 

 

 

Pueblo Street, Copacabana NSW 2251          Ph (02) 43821766      copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au          https://copacabana-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 



 

 

 
COPACABANA PUBLIC  SCHOOL                                                                        Effort Earns Success 

 
 

Pueblo Street, Copacabana NSW 2251          Ph (02) 43821766      copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au          https://copacabana-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 



 

 

 
COPACABANA PUBLIC  SCHOOL                                                                        Effort Earns Success 

 
 

Pueblo Street, Copacabana NSW 2251          Ph (02) 43821766      copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au          https://copacabana-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 



 

 

 
COPACABANA PUBLIC  SCHOOL                                                                        Effort Earns Success 

 
 

Pueblo Street, Copacabana NSW 2251          Ph (02) 43821766      copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au          https://copacabana-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 



 

 

 
COPACABANA PUBLIC  SCHOOL                                                                        Effort Earns Success 

 
 

Pueblo Street, Copacabana NSW 2251          Ph (02) 43821766      copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au          https://copacabana-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 



 

 

 
COPACABANA PUBLIC  SCHOOL                                                                        Effort Earns Success 

A Message from your P&C… 

It is so exciting that we are finally taking those first steps out of lockdown. I’m sure many children are excited (and       

possibly a little anxious) to be returning to school in the coming weeks – and I’d imagine most parents are also looking 

forward to it. Things may take a while to go back to ‘normal’, but the school and the P&C are working hard to make sure 

the transition is as convenient and safe as possible for parents and students. We’re doing this while upholding the Covid 

rules and guidelines, as provided by the Department of Education. 

Canteen 
The Canteen is reopening! The Canteen will reopen for lunch orders only from Wednesday 27th October and will         

continue to open on Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays. The canteen will be operating a simplified menu initially. Drinks 

will be available to order and will be sent out to students in the lunch order baskets. There will be no frozen treats     

available and no over-the-counter sales. Please remember to place your orders on Qkr! by 8:50am on the day. 

Unfortunately, we are unable to have parent volunteers in the Canteen at this stage. If you have any questions about the 

Canteen, don’t hesitate to send Kim an email at copacanteen@gmail.com or message her on Remind (class code 

@copasnacks). 

Uniform Shop 
Our online Uniform Shop is open on Qkr! You will notice a separate uniform menu in Qkr! along with our canteen menu. 

If you haven’t yet downloaded the Qkr! app, it is completely free and there are no additional costs to parents for         

ordering using the app. Please refer to the Qkr! user guide in this newsletter for details on setting up your account and 

profiles for your children.  

Due to Covid restrictions, we are still unable to open our physical store at school. Our uniform shop managers will be 

working hard to fill orders, which they are only allowed to do outside of school hours. It is anticipated that orders placed 

by Sunday evening will be delivered to your child’s class on the following Tuesday and orders placed by Wednesday  

evening will be delivered on Friday. Deliveries will commence once all children return to school in Week 4. 

Please note, if you are new to the school, or have a Kindergarten child starting in 2022, we will be offering a face-to-face 

uniform sale later in the term. This will be by appointment only and more details will be provided closer to the date. This 

will allow new families to try on uniform items and discuss their uniform requirements with Beckie and Jem, our uniform 

shop managers. Stay tuned for more information. 

Lastly, please be advised that we have recently revised our uniform prices and our new prices are also included in this 
newsletter. We will continue to use the P&C Facebook page for communication about the uniform shop. If you have any 
questions, please don’t hesitate to contact Beckie and Jem at copauniformshop@gmail.com . 
 

We’re looking for a Treasurer 
Our wonderful treasurer, Marlene, will be stepping down at our next AGM (March 2022) and we are wondering if there is 

a parent or relative out there who might be interested in stepping into the role.  We have plenty of time to provide a 

thorough handover and training with both Marlene and our bookkeeper. No previous experience is required. If you, or 

someone you know, has a few hours a week free, and would like to help out the school in a very tangible way, please get 

in touch. If you have any questions about the role, or would like some additional information to help you decide if it’s 

right for you, please send us an email to copapandc@gmail.com . 

Next Meeting 
Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 9th November at 6:30pm over Zoom. If you would like to attend, please contact   
Linda at copapandc@gmail.com . 

If you ever have any questions about the P&C, please don’t hesitate to contact me at copapandc@gmail.com. I look    
forward to hearing from you. 

Lucy Wenzke - President  

Pueblo Street, Copacabana NSW 2251          Ph (02) 43821766      copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au          https://copacabana-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 
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K-2   

  

Class 

  

  

Student 

KB 

Frankie L 

Drew M 

Jonah G 

Jack D 

K/1W 

Iris C 

Ella M 

Levi D 

Harvey R 

1M 

David D 

Angus C 

Malia H 

Arlo K 

1/2LP 

Imogen P 

Isaac M 

India S 

Harrison R 

2C 

Evie H 

Zoe H 

Ari H 

Aurora f 

2/3R 
Avery G 

Ryder M 
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Please see below our new Price list for the uniform shop: 
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School Travel for 2022  
 
 
 
 
 
 

2022 school travel applications are now open Students who need a School Opal card or travel pass for 2022 can apply now. A new 
application will need to be submitted if they are applying for a school travel pass for the first time, or if they are requesting an       
additional travel entitlement as a result of a new shared parental responsibility situation (e.g. joint custody). Students who change 
address, school, campus location, or who have repeated a year or received an expiry notification from Transport for NSW for their 
school travel entitlement should renew or update their details before the end of term 4. This will ensure that schools can endorse 
applications and current entitlements are updated and remain valid. School Opal card holders will have the changes applied to their 
existing card. If a student’s distance eligibility has changed based on their grade the system will automatically update their              
entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If they do not meet the new eligibility criteria, they will receive an expiry notification via 
email. Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition that is due to expire will receive a notification advising 
them to re-apply. Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal card 
(including a Term Bus Pass) for the first time will receive their Student Opal card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be 
mailed out from January 2022. Students living in rural and regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel pass at the start of the new 
school year from their nominated transport operator. It may come via the school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some 
R&R operators do not issue travel passes. Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a 
pass.  

School Student Transport Scheme site change  
On 1 October 2021 the School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) information and application portal was moved to transportnsw.info. 
This will assist families to find all their travel information in the one place.  

 
Travel from Term 1 2022  

We ask that parents plan ahead and make sure their child knows which service/s to use and has a valid ticket to travel; either a 
School Opal card or Child/Youth Opal card (within Greater Sydney) or a School Travel Pass (outside Greater Sydney), from the start of 
the school year. Applications for the School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) open at the start of Term 4 2021 for travel in 2022, so 
parents/students can apply or update details early and be ready for the start of the new school year. Most students using the Opal 
network will not need a new Opal card and can continue travelling on their existing card each year. The start of the year is a difficult 
period for local bus operators, and students travelling without a valid ticket make service planning and operations increasingly      
difficult. We recognise that for some families last minute changes to school enrolments mean they may not have a School Opal card 
or Travel Pass for the start of term. In the Opal network, we strongly encourage these families to have their children travel on a 
Child/Youth Opal card until they receive their valid School Opal card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local bus 
operator to discuss their travel needs. Bus operators are flexible and understanding, particularly at the start of the school year, and 
will ensure students can travel safely to and from school. But to best support our operators we encourage all students to have a valid 
ticket, as early as possible, from the start of the school year. Please also remember that students using Opal cards must tap on and 
tap off in line with the Student code of conduct and Opal terms of use.  
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Thank You to our 
2021 Gold Sponsors 
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